
HB 492 -- Vital Records

Sponsor:  Baker (123)

Currently, whenever a certified copy of a vital record is
required for a claim on the state or federal government for any
person or his or her dependent on relief, the State Registrar
will furnish, upon request, a certified copy without any fee or
compensation.  This bill also exempts federal, state, or local
governmental entities from paying any fee or compensation for a
certified copy of a vital record if it is required for
investigative purposes.


